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Governor News Attendance Award 

It's hard to believe we are nearing 
the end of another year. We have 
our last Local Governing Body 
meeting of the year next week and 
will look at pupil performance 
throughout the year, including the 
results of KS1 & KS2 SATS - early 
indications are that the school con-
tinues to maintain a very strong 
position. We know from our fre-
quent visits to school and regular 
reports from the senior manage-
ment team that pupils work very 
hard and are well taught. Everyone 
should be very proud of their 
achievements throughout this year 
and enjoy the summer break. 

The winner of the attendance award 
this week is Class 2L, who achieved  
99.7%. Well done Miss List’s class! 
 
The winner of the attendance award 
for the summer term is Class 2B, 
with 98.8%.  Well done Mrs Bailey’s 
class! 
 
Finally ….. 
 
The winner of the award for the 
WHOLE school year is Class 6R.  
Well done Mrs Richards-Jones 
class!!  A  lovely way 
for Mrs ‘RJ’ to finish 
her time with us!!   

 

School Council News 

We would like to thank everyone 
who has supported us in our fund 
raising events over the past 12 
months.  We really appreciate your 
help.  
 
We look forward to your continued 
support next year.  Meanwhile, we 
would like to wish everyone a hap-
py summer break.   
 
A quick reminder that the air am-
bulance clothing bank will still be 
here in September.  Please there-
fore have a sort out over the holi-
days and bring in donations when 
the children return to school in 
September.   

End of School Year! 

We are nearly at the end of what 
has been an incredibly productive 
and busy school year and no 
doubt everyone is looking forward 
to a well earned summer break.    
 
The summer term (and school 
year) ends next Friday, 21st July, 
at the usual times 3.15/3.20pm.  
The school re-opens to pupils in 
the autumn term on Tuesday 5th 
September (Monday 4th is a 
teacher training day).   

———- 
Year 6 children will be leaving us 
next week and we send our very 
best wishes with them.  On 
Wednesday, they held their Leav-
ers Assembly, which was emotion-
al for both them and their parents/
carers.   
 
On Thursday evening Year 6 en-
joyed their ‘end of year’ party, 
which involved lots of music and 
dancing and a fantastic time was 
had by all!         
 
Next Wednesday, 19th July, at 
9.00am Year Six will have their 
final assembly, in which they will 
be sharing their Cornwall residen-
tial trip experiences with their par-
ents/carers.   
 
We wish Year 6 children every 
success at their secondary schools 
when they start in September.   

———- 
We look forward to welcoming our 
new Reception children in Septem-
ber, who will be starting the week 
beginning 11th September.  

———- 
Today reports are being sent out.  
We hope that you are pleased with 
your child’s report and their pro-
gress during the current school 
year.    

———- 
Next Wednesday, 19th July, you 
are invited to a ‘Drop In’ between 
3.30pm and 4.00pm, to come 
along and look at your child’s 
books in school.    

Goodbye 

As advised in our recent letter, we 
will be saying goodbye to some 
members of staff next week …..   
 
Mrs Pam Shilstone  
Miss Fajar Mushtaq  
Mrs Langley  
Mrs Richards-Jones 
 
We would like to thank them for 
their contribution to our school and   
they will all be missed.     
 
A particular mention to Mrs Langley, 
who has worked at our school (and 
the previous Woodloes Schools) 
since 1990!   
 
Lindsey has seen lots of changes 
over the years and helped hundreds 
(if not thousands) of pupils!    
 
We would like to thank Lindsey for 
her dedication and commitment to 
our school during her time with us.  
She will be missed in the classroom.   
 
We are pleased to advise that we 
will not be saying goodbye com-
pletely, as we welcome Lindsey 
back in the autumn term in a differ-
ent capacity, as a lunchtime super-
visor.   

I.T Ambassadors Visit 

Year 5 experienced an exciting 
learning opportunity working 
alongside Myton School IT Am-
bassadors on Wednesday. The 
pupils used their Scratch pro-
gramming skills to understand 
how to program a Micro bit and 
created a Rock, Paper, Scissors 
game. Thank you to the four stu-
dents for sharing their time and 
skills; we're looking forward to a 
return visit next term! 


